
 

New data show countries around the world
grappling with changing health challenges

March 4 2013

Alzheimer's disease is the fastest growing threat to health in the US.
HIV/AIDS and alcohol are severely eroding the health of Russians.
Violence is claiming the lives of young men in large swaths of Latin
America, constituting a homicide-driven health crisis. Despite health
gains in sub-Saharan Africa, infectious diseases still cause hundreds of
thousands of child deaths.

These are just some of the new findings from the Global Burden of
Diseases, Injuries, and Risk Factors 2010 Study (GBD 2010), a
systemic, scientific effort to quantify the comparative magnitude of
health loss by age, sex, and geography over time. GBD 2010 involves
nearly 500 researchers around the world, and is led by the Institute for
Health Metrics and Evaluation (IHME) at the University of Washington.
Country-specific findings, including for the United States, will be
announced on March 5 at the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation in
Seattle, by IHME Director Dr. Christopher Murray and Foundation Co-
chair and Trustee Bill Gates.

These findings detail health trends for the three Ds: demographics,
disease, and disability, for 187 countries. The work, which involves
researchers at more than 300 institutions in 50 countries, generated 1
billion estimates for health challenges large and small, and was funded
by the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation.

The full range of dynamic visualizations of GBD findings for the US and
other countries can be found at 
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http://www.healthmetricsandevaluation.org/gbd. Commentaries on the
global findings will also be published on March 5 in The Lancet. In
addition, IHME is releasing a brief summary of the findings for each
country as well as a report on GBD methods and findings called The
Global Burden of Disease: Generating Evidence, Guiding Policy.

"Our goal is to help governments and citizens make well-informed
decisions about health policies and investments by arming them with
information that is up-to-date, comprehensive, and accurate," said IHME
Director Dr. Christopher Murray. "With these new ways of making the
data understandable, people everywhere for the first time can see the
incredible progress being made in health and the daunting challenges that
remain."

IHME expects that the GBD and its online visualization tools will allow
health researchers worldwide to engage in a broader discussion with
policymakers and the general public about how health challenges should
be measured and how improvements in health should be gauged.

"We created these data visualizations to help people explore how
diseases, injuries, and risk factors impact their health and the health of
people around the world," said IHME Director of Data Development
Peter Speyer. "The visualizations make it easy for users to look at the big
picture or drill into details by location, age group or gender, and instantly
have clear and up-to-date data at their fingertips."

The data and visualizations reveal new developments and persistent
problems in global health.

"The GBD allows us to both celebrate progress and keep the momentum
going around the world's urgent, unfinished health agendas," said Dr.
Rafael Lozano, one of the GBD researchers and a Professor of Global
Health at IHME. "We cannot stop caring about things like HIV and
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malaria or childhood and maternal deaths. At the same time, we need to
make similar progress in addressing mental health issues, road traffic
injuries, and musculoskeletal disorders."

The GBD is already influencing health policy. Countries are using the
findings to measure progress against their peers. The United Kingdom
worked closely with the GBD Collaborative to benchmark its
performance in improving health against other European countries and
the United States. The findings are being published in The Lancet.

"We found that the UK had made significant improvements in health
overall, but those were masking serious problems in certain age groups,"
explained Dr. Alan Lopez, Head of the School of Population Health at
the University of Queensland and one of the founders of GBD. "If you
look at adults aged 20 to 54, increases in deaths from alcohol and drugs
overshadowed the substantial reductions in deaths from greater cervical
cancer screenings and efforts to reduce road traffic injuries."

The UK is now looking at ways to address these challenges.

GBD reveals surprising health trends around the world. The global
population is increasing and getting older, but those longer lives are also
filled with more sickness and disability. In the US, for example, the
average life expectancy of women increased from 78.6 years in 1990 to
80.5 years in 2010, yet only 69.5 of those 80.5 years were lived in good
health. Similar and even more dramatic gains can be seen in many
developing countries. In Rwanda, life expectancy for men increased
from 48.2 years in 1990 to 62 years in 2010, but Rwandan men spent
nearly nine of those additional years in poor health.

"This is what we are seeing in the hospitals and clinics here in Zambia
and throughout Africa," said Dr. Felix Masiye, Head of the Department
of Economics at the University of Zambia and a leading health metrics
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researcher in East Africa. "We are extending our life spans, but we need
to be thinking about how we make sure that we are living more of those
years in full health."

Much of this increased life expectancy is due to the dramatic progress
that has been made in preventing child deaths. In India in 1990, for
example, more than 800,000 children ages 1 to 4 died. By 2010, that
number was down to 300,000. Yet in sub-Saharan Africa, where
significant health strides have been made in the past two decades,
diseases like malaria, lower respiratory infections, and diarrheal disease
still top the list of child killers in 44 countries.

In many countries, children who survive past the age of 5 are plagued by
new, deadly ailments as young adults. In Russia, HIV/AIDS, suicide, and
cirrhosis and other alcohol-related disorders have placed a huge burden
on health for young adults, according to GBD 2010 estimates. In
Colombia and other parts of Central and South America, violence was
the number one killer of young men. Even in Japan, which has one of the
best health records in the world, suicide became one of the top causes of
death among young women in 2010.

People who live into older adulthood are impacted by a range of
complex health issues, many of which are disabling but not deadly. In
Brazil, and in many countries, low back and neck pain, and other
musculoskeletal problems cause a disproportionate amount of disability
and health burden. Depression, anxiety, and migraines are other leading
ailments in countries rich and poor. In the US, longer life spans have
been accompanied by a tremendous increase in the health burden due to 
Alzheimer's disease. Alzheimer's is now the number 12 cause of health
burden in the US, and the number four cause of death. Other wealthy
countries have witnessed similar rises.

Health is increasingly being eroded preventable risks that cause lung
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ailments, musculoskeletal stress, and obesity-related illnesses such as
heart disease and diabetes. For example, in Kuwait, the three leading risk
factors associated with poor health are high body mass index, dietary
risks, and high blood sugar; the burden of disability and premature death
associated with each of these is climbing, as are the burdens from heart
disease and diabetes. In Thailand, the number of years of disability and
premature death attributable to high body mass index increased by 208%
between 1990 and 2010. In South Africa, the number went up by 130%.

"Countries have an opportunity with these new GBD visualization tools
to narrow their focus on the problems that can be addressed and must be
addressed," said Dr. Ali Mokdad, one of the GBD researchers and a
Professor of Global Health at IHME. "The GBD provides the evidence
for a range of new research projects and targeted policymaking in
countries around the world. It also presents the opportunity for countries
to conduct detailed burden studies of their own populations."

  More information: www.thelancet.com/journals/lan …
(13)60188-9/abstract
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